

PMBC Adoption Working Group - Working Session #14 Summary Notes December 18, 2019 – 10:00am to 12:00pm – Web Meeting

Summary of Key Session Findings / Outcomes:

1. Adopter Issues Log Updates: No new issues have been raised since the last AWG working session. The AWG Facilitation Team will be reviewing the “Assigned” items before AWG #15 to ensure things are moving along appropriately.
 - a. **Action Item**: Review “Assigned” items and bring forward as necessary at AWG #15. – **AWG Facilitation Team**
2. GeoBC / ICF Update: DataBC has sent out a notice of their intent to retire the ICF dataset. Stakeholders within the Provincial Gov’t have been asked to respond with related issues. About 30 agencies responded to date with potential issues. A meeting / info session is being planned in Victoria in early February 2020 to sort through various issues with ICF retirement. A variety of applications that use the ICF will likely be affected. One goal of the February session is to “boil down” the issues among common lines if practical.
3. ParcelMap BC Operations: Coldstream completed in November – several thousand parcels. Currently working on Hope and parts of FVRD. Targeting completion in Dec 2019.
4. Adopter Dashboard: 27 organisations fully Adopted as of Nov 30. Lots of movement since the last AWG from “Access” to “Assessing” or “Transitioning”. 31 adopted currently (as of Dec 18).
5. Team Alignment Update: Esri Canada provided an overview of the internal DAWp testing results. Internal testing results were promising – initial challenges have been overcome. Things are on track to validate the work flows for the Test Lab sessions to occur in February 2020 as planned.
6. Team Land Records Sub-group: Representatives from CentralSquare (Michael Jensen and Lori Wood) provided a presentation on the history and current status of the Tempest/Vadim/Diamond software platforms. CentralSquare indicated that Tempest, iCity(Vadim) and Diamond would likely remain as independent, supported platforms for at least 5 years. Also alluded to building software with REST API capabilities. Brian Greening explained that LTSA are investigating the feasibility of implementing a Universal Parcel Identifier (UPI) as a feature enhancement to the ParcelMap BC product. Potential issues related to linking land records to a UPI were addressed by CentralSquare. CentralSquare also expressed interest in continuing a dialogue with the AWG / Land Records Team going forward, and Michael and Lori have now been added as members of the AWG’s Team Land Records subgroup on Basecamp.

8. Next AWG Sessions:

AWG #15: Wed, Jan22nd – 10:00 to 12:00 (Web meeting)

Topics for next AWG session:

- Issues Log Review – Look at Issues that are “stalled”
- AWG Participants – recruit new organisations?

Subsequent AWGs:

Wed, Feb 26th – 10:30 to 14:30 (in person)

Wed, Mar 18th – 10:00 to 12:00 (Web meeting)

Attendees:

- Gary Braun - City of Victoria
- Scott Macphail – GeoBC
- John Antill - GeoBC
- Kenna Bilek – MOTI
- Brian Goble – District of Sooke
- Kristi Smith – City of Port Moody
- Vanessa Pocock – Regional Municipality of Whistler
- Myron Doherty – Esri Canada
- Dave Gariepy – Esri Canada
- Sarah Sibbett – Esri Canada
- Cheryl Trent - SCR D
- Eva Kirby - RDKS
- Herman Louie – City of Burnaby
- Bill Zech – City of Burnaby
- Jason Hart – City of Penticton/Harterra
- Michael Jensen- CentralSquare
- Lori Wood - CentralSquare
- Stu Hepburn - GeoBC
- Venessa Langhorn -Harterra
- Brian Goble – District of Sooke
- Mark Harris - BCA
- Gabriel Hazaparu - ALC
- Brian Greening - LTSA
- Irshad Jamal – LTSA
- Tobin Pope – LTSA
- Janice Fraser - LTSA
- Steve Mark – ICI Society

ParcelMapBC

- Paul – ICI Society
 - John Samulski – LTSA/Spatial Vision Group Inc.
 - William Johnstone – LTSA/Spatial Vision Group Inc.
-